TOWN OF WINDHAM

WATER DISTRICT MEETING




JANUARY 26, 2017
371 State Route 296, Hensonville, NY

Present: Pres/Treas: Robert J. Pelham

   Commissioners: Wayne Van Valin, Karl Gonzalez & Donald Murray  

   Secretary: Bonnie Poehmel
Absent: Commissioner Ian Peters

Also Present: Highway Superintendent Gary Thorington, Town Attorney Larry Gardner, Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz & John Brust Delaware Engineering  
The President called the meeting to order at 7:35 p.m.
THE MINUTES OF THE DECEMBER 22, 2016 WATER DISTRICT MEETING were approved as typed on a motion by Commissioner Gonzalez, 2nd by Commissioner Murray, with 4 in favor, one absent.

1.DELAWARE ENGINEERING: John Brust was present.  John handed out to all Board members “Town of Windham Water System Fact Sheet”.  Lindsay Ostrander and Bette Rhoades have been working together.  Lindsay has prepared this fact sheet for the Board’s review.  John went over the fact sheet.  This is just something for the Board to review before making any decisions.  With Bette’s help, John will get water user’s names with the charges they pay and if they are metered or unmetered.
2.WATER SUPERINTENDENT REPORT: Water Superintendent Kyle Schwarz was present.  The pump at Indian Heights is no longer working and that had to be replaced.   He is also looking into a back-up generator for that location.  He is getting prices from CDE Electric, Hinkley Electric and Mike Holdridge Electric.  Also Alex Racco has two houses on Indian Heights Road.  His current house (he lives in) shares the driveway with the pump house and he is now building a new house.  He does not want to dig a well he would like to hook into the town water system for the new house.  As of right now there are no town water lines.
3.WATER DISTRICT RESOLUTION #1 OF 2017: transfer funds to balance the Water District acct for the year 2016.  A motion to approve was made by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Gonzalez, with 4 in favor, one absent.
WATER DISTRICT WARRANT #1 contained vouchers #1-20, totaling $10,117.61 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Van Valin, with 4 in favor, one absent.

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #1-P (dated 1/06/17) contained 1 claim, totaling $70.88 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Van Valin, with 4 in favor, one absent. 

WATER DISTRICT PAYROLL WARRANT #2-P (dated 1/20/17) contained 2 claims, totaling $767.98 was audited and approved for payment on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner Van Valin, with 4 in favor, one absent.

The meeting adjourned at 8:00 p.m. on a motion by Commissioner Murray, 2nd by Commissioner       Gonzalez, with 4 in favor, one absent.
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